St. Anne Crumpsall.
Fr. Glover Tel No. 740 2448 Web Address: - www.stannescrumpsall.org.uk
17th January 2021
	Day
	Service
	Time
	

	Sunday
	Polish Mass
	8.30am
	2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time

	
	Mass
	10.30am
	

	
	Mass
	6.00pm
	

	Monday
	Mass
	10.00am
	

	Tuesday
	Mass
	10.00am
	

	Wednesday 
	Mass
	10.00am
	

	Thursday
	Mass 
	10.00am
	St Agnes

	Friday
	Mass
	10.00am
	

	Saturday
	Mass
	10.00am
	Of the Blessed Virgin Mary


--------------------------------------------------------------------
The retiring collection is for St. Anne’s Visitors & the Ladies of Charity
Weddings at least six months’ notice required.
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Masses Josie Nickson Rip, Kevin Nadin Anniversary, Tommie Waters Rip, Holy Souls, Family Intentions, Andrew Sawdyke Rip, Genik Sawdyke, The Sawdyke & Prytulak families, Mary Cavanagh Birthday memories
Gift aid and giving boxes for next year are now available. If you who use them please ask Steve Bentley, one of the stewards or Fr. Glover for your box on envelopes and it will be given to you.
School Governors. I have been contacted by the chair of St. Anne’s governing body who tells me that there is now a dire lack of parish representatives on the governing body. Parish governors are there to represent the Bishop and ensure that everything the school does complies with the teaching of the Church as well as the requirements of the state. At present the governing body meets digitally on the internet which will continue for the foreseeable future. Please let me know if you are willing to stand as a governor in our parish school.
Church is still open for Mass even though the country is in lockdown. The government has asked that places of worship continue with the changes made to keep people safe whilst attending Mass. We are following that advice but just a reminder that when attending Mass, you Must wear a face mask, keep social distancing, remain seated in your bench throughout the Mass other that for when a steward directs you to come out to receive the Sacrament which must be received in your hand. You are also asked not to mix with anyone who is not of your household bubble and not to gather in the narthex, the area outside church or the carpark to chat. You must follow the advice and go home on leaving church.
Brian Peart died on December 29th.  May he rest in peace. His funeral Mass will be on Thursday January 21st at 1.00pm followed by interment at Blackley.
Josie Nickson died on January 9th. May she rest in peace. Her funeral will be at Blackley Crematorium at 3.00pm on Monday January 25th.
David Edward Britton died on December 29th. May he rest in peace. His funeral will be at Moston Cemetery on Friday January 22nd at 2.00pm.
A reminder that funerals are limited to 30 people do unless the family have included you in the party, please do not attend.  Please don’t turn up to see the body arriving or leaving Church as is it illegal to have gatherings on the church car park. 

Covid Vaccine. Some of you have asked about whether Catholics can accept the proposed vaccination. I have placed on the Parish Web Site the document issued by the Catholic Bishops Conference which shows that there is no reason at all not to be vaccinated when we are invited to be. I have also printed copies off which are with the notices in the narthex for you to collect.
A folded wheelchair was left outside the Church doors. I assume whoever left it thinks we can make use of it. As we already have a parish wheelchair, we cannot make use of it. If you or someone you know would appreciate it, please contact Fr. Glover. It will need cleaning and sterilising prior to use.
Confessions. During this difficult time, I’m not having a set time for confessions, but I am hearing them by appointment. If you wish to make your confession, please contact me and I will arrange a time and day on which you can come to Church. As you know we are unable to visit a house we are not bubbling with and confessions must take place at Church.

Places in our school. It is essential that any catholic parent who wishes their child to have a place at our school registers them as soon as possible. PLEASE DO NOT WAIT UNTIL YOUR CHILD IS READY TO GO TO SCHOOL as you may find a place isn’t available. If you haven’t registered your child even if a place is available your child’s name and offer of a place will not have been passed to the local education authority by the school and subsequently a place at a non-Catholic school may be given.
We pray this week for the parishes of St. Patrick Rochdale & St. Mary of the Annunciation Littleborough. Fr. Robert Lasia. Their primary schools. Patients. Staff and Chaplains at Rochdale Infirmary and all at Buckley Hall Prison. For Peace on earth. Openness to the Word of God. Christian Unity. The sick & those who care for them. Victims of trafficking & those who work to combat it. The unemployed.
The Holy Father’s intention: May the Lord give us Grace to live in full fellowship with our brothers and sisters of other religions, praying for one another.
St. Anne’s Book of remembrance. At the morning Mass on the first Saturday of each month I shall place the Book of Remembrance on the altar and Mass will be offered for the souls of all whose names are contained in the book. If you wish the name/s of members of your family or friends recording, please write the name/s together with the date and year of death and return it together with your donation to Fr. Glover. Entered in the book of remembrance under number: - 
Candle lists at the three shrines listed below are now posted for 2021. If you wish a candle to be burnt at one of the shrines for seven days, please write the intention on which list you want the candle to burn and the date you have selected and put your donation of £5-00 per week selected in an envelope and give it to Fr. Glover or hand it to one of the stewards and ask the steward to pass it on to me.

The Candle at the Shrine of Our Lady of Perpetual Succour burns as a silent prayer for Fr. Glover.
The Candle at the Sacred Heart burns as a silent prayer for Mary Gallagher Rip
The Candle at Our Lady of Lourdes burns as a silent prayer Mary Gallagher Rip
Is God calling you to be one of His Priests? If you think He may be, have a word with Fr. Glover.
Copper Jar. There is a jar in the Narthex the contents of which are for church funds. We are collecting 1p, 2p and 5p pieces should you have any spare to place in it. 


Retiring Collections during January are: -


17th St. Anne’s Visitors & Ladies of Charity


24th New Roof Appeal


31st Caritas

















































































































Of your Charity, please pray for: -


The sick Liam Gallagher, Josie Nickson, Anne Cockcroft, Mike Miskell, Seamus Griffin, Chad Nickson, Raymond Taylor


The Dead Fr. Aidan O’Reilly, Brian Peart, Josie Nickson, David Edward Britton














